November 22, 2022

To: Mayor Patrick Brown
City of Brampton

Re: Support for Proposed BARIC Centre at 9445 Clarkway Blvd

Honorable Mayor,

I have been involved with Brampton and Region Islamic Centre (BARIC) and participated
actively in various programs and activities since ils beginning. The Centre has grown very fast
with the increase of its community members who visit the Centre regularly to get the services.
With the variety of services and programs being offered by the Centre to meet the demands of
the community, we must have a larger place to accommodate all people visiting the Centre.

BARIC worked hard to raise funds from its community members and purchased a land to build a
new Centre at 9445 Clarkway Dr., Brampton. [ understand BARIC management has been
working with the City to have the required approvals for this project. T also understand that
yourself, the Councillors and City staff have been supportive to this important project. We have
seen you and Councillors coming to BARIC multiple times and ensured us that you will do

whatever you can in your capacity to get this project approved.

Now in the pursuit of Public Meeting on December 12 on this BARIC project, I want to express
my full support and echo the voice of my other community members demanding the required
City approvals to build the Centre as soon as possible. Your full support and cooperation in this

regard would be much appreciated.

Yours truly,

Kashif Majeed
Chief Executive Officer
Super Asia Food & Spices




